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SHRC Commission Meeting

Monday 4th November 2013
Boardroom, Edinburgh

10:30 – 15:30
Present: Professor Alan Miller (Chair)

              Professor Kay Hampton


  Matt Smith


  Shelagh McCall

In Attendance:  Sharon Barbour (Minute Secretary)



  Duncan Wilson (Head of Legal and Strategy)



  Clare Nicolson (Business Manager)
                          Bruce Adamson (Item 6.7)
                          Dr Alison Hosie (Item 6.8) 

1. Minutes of previous meeting 
The minutes of the meeting held on Friday 4th October 2013 were approved with minor amendments.
2. Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations of interest.

3. Matters arising

· DW confirmed that CELCIS will be circulating the historic abuse action plan later this week. He also provided an update regarding members of the Bishops Conference. 
· AM and MS recently met with Margaret Mitchell MSP. She advised that she is awaiting confirmation of the position of the Scottish Government regarding her Private Member’s Bill re apology law. 
· DW and SMc recently met with Police Scotland and Crown Office. This forms part of an ongoing process whereby the Commission will input into their draft protocol concerning reported allegations of historic abuse. 
· On 12 December a Holyrood Conference is taking place which will take stock of Police Scotland experience to date, since the merger to a single police force for Scotland of April 2013. The principal concerns so far from a human rights perspective are; stop and search practices, human trafficking, the monitoring and recording of hate crime, and the possible police sharing “intelligence” about individuals to public sector employers. It was discussed that human rights need to be mainstreamed into every operational practice of policing. Police culture is currently not subject to sufficient independent scrutiny, which is an issue of concern. However, a Code of Ethics is currently being progressed and was welcomed. There was discussion around the approach to domestic abuse cases, stop and search figures and data protection procedures. AM is due to be meeting with Police Scotland shortly and will highlight these issues of concern and also raise the concerns at the conference on 12 December. 
· The Commission has been asked to give oral evidence to the Justice Committee on 3 December on corroboration. The Commission’s written submission stated that if corroboration is abolished, adequate alternative safeguards would need to be put in place. The Commission has urged the Scottish Government to take proper time to consider the impact of abolition before proceeding. There followed discussion concerning what further steps the Commission could take to gain support for its position and influence the passage of the Bill. 
· It was suggested that the Commission gives consideration to meeting with the SPCB officials to discuss the appointment criteria for successor Commissioners and to discuss related matters such as  business continuity and managing risk. The unique nature of appointing Commissioners for an NHRI to reflect Paris Principles, means that such a meeting would be helpful.
4. Chairs Report
The purpose of this month’s report was to generate discussion on future proofing in the post referendum landscape. It was noted that whatever the referendum outcome it was possible that equality would be transferred from London to Edinburgh. As human rights was already devolved such a potential transfer of equality would present a challenge and opportunity of connecting both and would clearly impact both the Scottish Human Rights Commission and the Equality and Human Rights Commission. The relationship between equality and human rights is a live issue across much of Europe right now. Recent research has been conducted by Equinet to focus on such growing experience in a number of different countries.
Discussion followed about the relevant criteria which would be needed to manage this situation. These included the necessity of maintaining a UN Paris Principles A status body or bodies, a transparent and participatory process to shape such body or bodies, adequate resourcing and the development of a conceptual clarity of the relationship between human rights and equality. 
On 31 October, AM met with Alistair Pringle and Kaliani Lyle of EHRC to discuss future proofing, the Memorandum of Understanding, common areas of work and the agenda for the 6 November meeting between the two Commissions. Discussion followed on the experience to date of the MoU.
4 UK and Irish NHRI Meeting - On 7 November, the NHRI’s of the UK and Ireland will meet in Edinburgh. At this annual meeting, three separate papers will be discussed. BA spoke to the draft Joint Protocol paper. This paper is aimed at operational level and sets out a suggested practical approach for staff level planning of joint international engagement. Policy staff in respective Commissions would meet to map out the whole year re engaging with the Human Rights Council and UN treaty bodies.. Timeframes would be required to be established and agreed along with agreement on a delegated decision making process. 
BA clarified speaking rights at UN level. Currently there is a low level of international engagement at the ICC, an issue which needs to be addressed by all NHRIs.

There then followed further discussion on the meeting agenda including a further papers by SHRC on extraordinary rendition and another by EHRC on its  reporting to the UN system.
5. Matters for Decision
None

6. Background Information (for matters arising)
6.1 Audited Accounts and Audit Report
Advance copies were circulated of the Commission’s audited accounts for the 12 months ended 31 March 2013. A copy will be laid at the Scottish Parliament and published on the Commission’s website. 
6.2 SNAP Update

DW provided an update on the joint meeting of the Advisory Council and Drafting Group on 28 October. It was a very constructive meeting, with a good attendance and representation across Scottish civic society. The key outcome was to note that a strengthening of four identified C’s is required; Context, Conviction, Capacity and Coalition. DW provided a graphic to illustrate a circle for implementation, which is designed to ensure accountability with responsibilities for delivering SNAP shared throughout. Additionally a SNAP leadership panel will oversee the development of a complete programme of action across all SNAP priorities and this will meet every six months. 

Arrangements for the launch on 10 December were discussed.

AM recently met with the Health and Social Care Directorate which was a very productive meeting. There has been other high level engagement with political parties and SG directorates.

The Drafting Group will have its final meeting on 11 November . 
6.3 ICC Engagement

AM strongly recommended that each of the Commissioners attend the ICC Annual Conference in March 2014. This will help them gain a better understanding of the ICC strategic planning process. 
At the December Commission meeting, AM will report on the outcomes of the ENNHRI strategic planning meeting which is taking place in Budapest from 13-15 November.

6.4 Commission Meetings Calendar

It was agreed to add an agenda item for transition planning to the March 2014 agenda and the ENNHRI strategic planning update for December 2013. It was also agreed that AM to provide a heads up on high level meetings to take place and this can be incorporated into future Chairs Reports. It was agreed that the January 2014 meeting will take place on Monday 13 January and February’s will take place on Wed 5 February. SB will circulate future Commission meeting dates for 2014. 
6.5 Commission Lines to Take

There was nothing this month to review.

6.6 Commissioner Ambassadorial Opportunities
There were no further additions.

6.7 Report on Secondment

BA returned to his post as Legal Officer at the Commission in mid October. He had been seconded to the role of Geneva Representative at the ICC for a period of eight months. BA provided an update of his secondment focusing on the learning experience he has gained from his time working at the ICC.  There are 103 NHRIs internationally, with a huge variation in size and funding. The UN has 93 member states and 40 000 staff. Although the ICC finance and governance structures had lapsed by the time he started in post and this initially presented challenges, overall it was a positive learning experience. The Danish Institute for Human Rights provided BA with an intern. 
BA saw many examples of best practice in the ICC and will be able to pass this knowledge on to assist DQ and DW in policy work. He will also pass on to AM, as recently elected ICC Secretary, proposals as to how ICC needs to improve its engagement with the UN system. 
BA found the most positive aspect of the secondment to be intense negotiations on framing UN resolutions. 
AM acknowledged the feedback from around ICC that BA had performed his duties extremely well in challenging circumstances and all of the Commissioners thanked BA for his efforts there and for bringing back valuable experience for the benefit of the Commission.
6.8 Project Update on Measuring Progress

AH confirmed that invites were sent out last week to individuals to set up a meeting to discuss data analysis following the launch of SNAP. The doodle poll closes tomorrow. As the governance structure develops the group will assist with long term monitoring and analysing data during the implementation of SNAP.
 Date of next meeting in Edinburgh, Monday 2 December 2013
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